NASCE Secretary/Finance Report – June 8, 2017

Membership

Membership was somewhat as a challenge since it was not collected with the registration of the meeting.  Therefore there were many e-mails out to past members as well as, individual e-mails from the President.

That said, the current membership is:
Lifetime members: 6
Full members: 31
Student Members: 18

This is a difference from 2015 at which time we had approx. 251 members who attended the Ottawa meeting.

This is a challenge and we need to be aware of this in the future.

Conference Support

We gave USD$8,000 to the LOC for the ICCE18 meeting.  This covered the following:

Support for:
NASCE Gorbman-Bern Lecturer: Bob Denver (USA)
NASCE Gorbman-Bern New Independent Investigator Valérie S. Langlois (CDN)
ISAREN Plenary Lecturer: Taisen Iguchi (Japan) – shared with IFCES
18 student awards that cover registration
$500 towards student poster award

We also paid from our bank account:
Support for the 3 invited President Symposium speakers
Travel, hotel and airfare for the Gorbman-Bern New Independent Investigator 
2 hotel awards for students

The Louis J. Guillette, Jr. Graduate Student Travel Award

This award is new and was set up since the last meeting.  The account has accumulated $6431.80 in donations.  The award was given to Ciaran Shaughnessy.  The account now has $5931.80 available.
This award is made in honor of the memory of Professor Louis Guillette, Jr. An award in the amount of US$500 will be made at the time of the biennial NASCE conference to a graduate student or postdoctoral fellow working in the general area of field/wildlife endocrinology. 


Research Support Awards

We gave two research awards in 2015-2016 each worth $1000 (Marilyn Vera Chang and Andrea D’Aquila)

One research award in 2016-2017 of $1000 (Thomas Fleming)



NASCE Finances: 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Balance – June 2, 2017: $30,988.66 – 5,931.80  (Louis Guillette fund) = $25,056.86 (NASCE fund)


